

## *CUDDINGTON, DELAMERE PARK & SANDIWAY VILLAGE PLAN*

*Action Notes for meeting of the Implementation Group held on Monday 10<sup>th</sup> April 2017 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm*

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for their work

PRESENT: Sarah Shepherd, John de Souza, David Ruchat, Mike Hall, Russell Smith, John Faulkner

APOLOGY: Heather Thompson

ACTION NOTES MEETING 13<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2017: had been circulated prior to the meeting and were approved as a correct record

WORKING GROUP REPORTS: The latest documents had been circulated prior to the meeting

ENVIRONMENT: John F reported- litter picking: any member of the public may borrow equipment i.e. litter pick and high viz jacket and take green bags from the Library and do an area. If the area is bad and in a central location they could "report it" to CWAC. Group continues to monitor dog fouling and again encourages all to use the "report it" scheme to CWAC. Planting to be done in September. There is now energy advice on the Village Website. There is now a group of 12 members of the allotment waiting list forming a steering group with John F and Rae York to do a number of tasks in preparation for the allotments handover in 2018

FACILITIES & COMMUNITY: Russell reported that the 69ers Youth Club had closed on 1<sup>st</sup> April. The group felt that this was unfortunate and that there was a need to provide activities for young people in the village. Mobile reception in the village was patchy particularly inside buildings. The Cheshire Partnership is rolling out improvements. There is also advice on the village website. Russell has recently joined the PPG for Danebridge Surgery. Information on website. Meeting being convened for all organisations doing support work in community to see what there is, any gaps and any benefit in more coordination. Possibility of a good neighbour scheme or befriending service

WEBSITE: Unique visitor numbers January 2059, February 2333, March 1257. Forum underused. Extra links hopefully will help. Very important to get across to everyone that website is a vital communication tool. All organisations encouraged to provide news reports

TRAFFIC & TRANSPORT: John de S reported that data collected by CWAC Highways at 9 points in the village now available. A meeting is arranged with Highways to help with interpretation. Important to pin Highways down to possible solutions as well as the possible introduction of 20 MPH speed limits. John F reported that he had now been given a different name for arranging meeting with Arriva NW buses to discuss possible improvements to the 82 route

COMMUNICATION: Round Tower and Village Website both valuable and complementary tools of communication in village. Round Tower extremely cooperative. Proposal for a banner headline promoting the website in the Round Tower.

OVERALL REVIEW OF PROGRESS: John F repeated our previous decision to wind down activity after 2 years which is towards the end of 2017. A document would be produced listing all actions in the village plan and giving details of outcomes. It is acknowledged that some actions will be completed, some carried forward by an informal group and some handed over to other organisations e.g. the

Parish Council. It was agreed that there would have to be a representative of the Parish Council as coordinator for the website supplying a regular flow of news items, updates etc. John F urged all working groups to commence work on the document now.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 8<sup>th</sup> May at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm